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	Annual meeting and dinner is Tuesday, May 13, 2014 at 6:00 pm

Wesley United Methodist Church

Menu:

Roast beef and gravy

Mashed potatoes

Asparagus

Elegant tossed salad with walnuts

Rolls and butter

Strawberry shortcake

Iced tea and coffee

Vegetarian option:

Vegetarian lasagna and asparagus

Cost:  $14.00 per ticket

_______________________________________________________
Number Attending: ____________

Main Course Selection (Indicate number):

____________ Roast Beef               ___________ Vegetarian Lasagna

Send reservations, food choice, and check by Thursday, May 8,

to:
Penny Yunker

1901 Riverview Drive

Macomb, IL. 61455



MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT:

Sandra Nelson
As an update to the many facets of your SUAA Boards' endeavors this spring, I want to apprise you of a few.  You should have received a new, member directory in the mail thanks to the diligent work of Jackie Thompson and her committee with the assistance of Cheryl McCulley, Human Resources. If you did not receive your directory, please contact me and one will be mailed.  (see correction on page 4)
Four lawsuits filed by various groups against the legislated changes to our state retirement benefits were combined and will be heard in Sangamon County. In March, SUAA filed a lawsuit in Champaign County against the legislated changes in retirement benefits with a motion that it not be combined with the other suits due to differences in the State Universities Retirement System (SURS).  In response to the request for lawsuit funds, our Board voted to contribute $3,500.  Additionally, WIU members have contributed $10,335.  Although further funding is still needed, our chapter has stepped forward in support of the SUAA lawsuit.

A state constitution committee tasked with revising the SUAA Constitution has released its restructured version that would divide the state membership into regions.  Our Board has spent considerable time in reviewing this report with reservations about the revised organizational and regional restructuring as well as other changes that are proposed.  If the proposed constitution is approved as presently restructured and reorganized, there would be significant changes to the governance of the association. We will be reporting our reservations to others in the state prior to the annual meeting. The Board of Directors will be voting on the constitution revisions at the annual meeting in June; our chapter directors are Candace McLaughlin, Deckle McLean, and Frank Fulkerson.

We hope to see many of you at the annual dinner meeting May 13.  John Simmons will play pre-dinner music at the piano.  Additionally, we will have updated reports from Nick Pano, Bill Rupert, and our chapter directors.

Let me take this opportunity to thank the WIU-SUAA Board members and you, as members of SUAA, for your continued support and involvement in the activities of our WIU/SUAA organization.
LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

Nick Pano

Budgetary and tax issues will be the main focus of the final weeks of the current General Assembly session. They will likely be the focal points of 2014 gubernatorial campaign.


Governor Pat Quinn, who was re-nominated by Democrats in the March primary election, along with his new running mate WIU alumnus, Paul Vallas, have pledged to work for the retention of the 2011 “temporary” state income tax rates scheduled to roll back on January 1, 2015 to 3.75 percent for individuals and 5.25 percent for corporations. In his March 26 Budget Address, Governor Quinn warned that the failure to maintain the present personal income tax rate would produce a $ 1.6 billion shortfall in the state’s FY 2015 budget and thus necessitate “extreme and radical cuts” in the budgets for education and “critical public services.”

Republican gubernatorial candidate Bruce Rauner and GOP legislative leaders have criticized Quinn and the Democrats for reneging on their promise that the 2011 tax increase would be temporary and have vowed to oppose any efforts to make the current tax rates permanent. The Republicans have also responded by calling for renewed efforts to reduce state expenditures by restructuring and reforming state government as well as establishing a more favorable environment in Illinois for the creation of a “growth economy.” Up to this point, however, neither Rauner nor other Republican spokespersons have presented substantive proposals to realize these objectives. 

A March 2014 poll conducted by the Paul Simon Public Policy Institute reported that approximately 60 percent of survey participants were opposed to making the current “temporary” income tax rates permanent. At the same time, a majority of those polled expressed their opposition to the reduction of state spending in such areas as education as well as social and health services.  It remains to be seen how these conflicting sentiments will be reflected in the November election results.

Both Governor Quinn and Democratic legislative leaders have expressed their determination to pass legislation to make the current state personal income tax rates permanent, while slightly lowering those for businesses

In an effort to appease voters who could be alienated by Quinn’s stand on the income tax, the Governor and Speaker Madigan have proposed legislation to replace the current Illinois 5 percent property income tax credit with an automatic $500 tax refund. It appears that this proposal would benefit a large majority of taxpayers whose property tax refunds under the present system average about $250. 

Speaker Madigan has also introduced a proposed constitutional amendment that would impose a 3 percent surtax on the portion of income above one million dollars. If approved by a 3/5 majority in both houses of the General Assembly, this proposal will appear on the November ballot. 
The General Assembly is also discussing constitutional amendment proposals to authorize the establishment of a graduated income tax in Illinois. The only proposal that is currently still under consideration would simply rescind the state’s present flat income tax rate structure and authorize the General Assembly and governor to develop a replacement graduated income tax plan.  

Of these various tax and revenue initiatives, the prospects for passage are brightest for permanently extending the current personal state income tax rate. But this measure alone will not be sufficient to address the chronic budgetary problems that have plagued Illinois. And, it is still unclear if the prospects for realistically addressing this challenge will be enhanced following the November 2014 state election. Furthermore, the decision of the Illinois State Supreme Court in the pending public employee pension cases will also have profound budgetary implications for the State of Illinois. 

BENEFITS OFFICE

Bill Rupert


WIU HR Benefits department will be presenting annual Benefits Choice period information at the following locations and times for University employees and retirees NOT on Medicare Advantage Part C plans: 

Monday, May 5th, 2014

 Heritage Room, WIU Student Union, 9AM and Noon

Wednesday, May 14th, 2014

Wesleyan Methodist Church Atrium, 2PM
MEMBERSHIP CO-CHAIRS

Patti Jones & Karen Helmers

WHY   JOIN   SUAA?

Your membership co-chairs have been busy recruiting at various events.  We set up a SUAA table at the New Faculty Orientation program, Flu Shot Clinic, and the Health Insurance Benefits meetings last Fall.  We will set up a SUAA table at the Health Insurance Benefits meeting on May 6th.


If you are not an SUAA member, why should you join?  The answer is simple --- SUAA is at the forefront working with our legislators trying to protect any deeper reforms to the public pension systems and the healthcare benefit systems.  There is information elsewhere in this newsletter regarding the lawsuit that has been filed by SUAA on behalf of our members to stop the cuts in our retirement benefits.


The State Universities Annuitants Association (SUAA) is an organization that advocates for current SURS participants ---- both retirees and current employees.  With its main office located in Springfield, SUAA works with its membership to assure that legislators, executive officers, and other policymakers are knowledgeable about member issues.  SUAA is currently in the process of revising its Constitution.  All members should be aware of the changes being brought forward and work with our local SUAA chapter to make our organization a much stronger voice in Springfield.  More information will be forthcoming in the near future.

As the membership co-chairs for SUAA, we invite any non-SUAA member to join our organization.  It is imperative now for public university employees, both past and present, to band together to preserve our pensions and our healthcare benefits.  WIU

currently has 703 members --- but we need you to join if you have not already done so.

There is strength in numbers when it comes to making strides in Springfield!  

To join, log on to www.suaa.org and send the Membership Form with either a check for

$42.00 or the Dues Deduction Authorization Form to:

   SUAA

   217 E. Monroe Suite 100

   Springfield, IL   62701


If you are retiring and have elected dues deduction as your form of payment for SUAA you will have to fill out a new dues deduction form.  The form that was used previously was for the university payroll.  As SURS benefit recipients, new retirees need to contact SURS and fill out a dues deduction form specifically for them.  Check with us if you have any questions concerning this change.


If you do not have computer access, please contact either: Patti Jones at 727 E. Jackson St., Macomb, IL  61455 or 309-836-8291 

Karen Helmers at 1003 Bayberry Lane, Macomb, IL  61455 or 309-833-4812

MEMBERSHIP   DUES


A significant number of our WIU-SUAA members appear on the non-renewal list because they fail to renew their membership.  We need your help.  Please note that the state SUAA dues are $42.00 per year.  When you receive your SUAA renewal notice please consider switching to the dues deduction option authorizing $3.50 to be deducted from your monthly annuity check (or payroll check if currently employed).  Once you authorize dues deduction, you eliminate having to remember when to pay dues.  This option also reduces postage costs and keeps your membership current.  Information is also available at www.suaa.org and www.wiu.edu/suaa
SUAA MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Select the option best for you:

1. _____Automatic Dues Deduction ($3.50 


deducted from your monthly check)

2. _____Single Payment ($42 annual payment)


Make check payable to SUAA

You are:

An 
_____ Employee   _____ A Retiree


_____ A Spouse    _____ A Spouse and Retiree


_____ A Surviving Spouse

Name






 

Spouse








Address








City


  State

 Zip


Telephone







Email









Required for Automatic Dues Deduction: Social Security # (last four digits only)________ I hereby authorize the State Universities Retirement System (SURS) or WIU Payroll to deduct each month the amount certified by the WIU/SUAA Chapter as current rate of dues. The deduction is to start on the first day of _________________(month). I also authorize SURS to provide change of address information to the Chapter.

Signature required 



Date

Mail signed form to

SUAA

217 E. Monroe Suite 100

Springfield, Illinois 62701

	WIU Benefits phone number on page 1 of the Membership Directory should be 309/298-1853.




   
        Human Resources


        State University Annuitants Association Foundation Inc. 

  
       1 University Circle


        Macomb, IL 61455

WIU Chapter - SUAA
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